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Rossett Community Council 

Meeting on Wednesday 16th September2015

Minutes
Present:-

A. Parrington (Chair), J. Bassett, P. Cade,  J. Fortune, C. Guest, W. Pace, 
 J. Montgomery, R.E. Shepherd, G. O. Smith,. 

 Apologies

K. Dolan, S. Hopper, J.H. Jones, T.C Harmer, C. Parker, .PCSO Heron.
1.
 Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting.
The minutes of the August meeting were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman. 
2,
 Reports from Representatives
i. North Wales Police

Crime Details-August 2015-

	Offence
	Location
	Detail
	Outcome

	Burglary
	Chester Road
	Personal items taken
	No suspect identified

	Burglary other than dwelling
	Llyndir Lane
Burton Road
	Power tools taken
Tack Equipment taken
	No suspect identified
No suspect identified

	Assault
	Llyndir lane
Burton
	
	Arrest made & cautioned

Arrest made & charged

	Theft Motor Vehicles
	Chester Rd.
	Tools taken and other property
	Ongoing

	Criminal Damg
	Croeshowell.
	Caravan door.
	No suspect

	ASB
	Golden Lion
	
	


· Priorities
Burglary other than dwellings. Target hardening given to victims. OWL Alerts. Extra Patrols

Speeding. Speed Gun. Monitoring selected roads.

Parking on Pavements. Public advised. Warning Notices issued.

· Emerging Issues
Incidents of theft of tools in the area. Increased Patrols are taking place. OWL alerts taking place
· Good New stories
Bike marking events are being held

More residents registered to OWL

Visits to Holiday Club at St. Peter’s School.
ii. County Borough Councillor J.H. Jones, (Written Report.)
· Speed limits:
  Consolation will shortly commence on the revision of Speed limits to include 30mph from B5102 to the existing 30mph limit, 40mph from Croeshowell lane to the roundabout, 40mph from the roundabout to the current 30mph and extending the 30mph limit through Trevalyn.
· Former Golf Course footpaths:    Continued complaints are being received from residents about obstruction and the Access Officers have been asked to investigate.. Nothing has been heard from the new owners regarding development. He continues to obstruct the access to the lake for the flood alleviation scheme on Darland Lane and there are no compulsory powers available.

· Rosemary Lane Development:
 Mytton Homes will be reminded of the need to plant an appropriate Hawthorne hedge around the Rosemary Lane and Burton Road elevations to restore the rural aspect.

· Network Rail:
  Will be holding an information session in the Village Hall on September 30th between 15.30 and 18.00 to update residents on progress.
· Station Road.
 Due to one resident having installed bollards in front of his property the proposal to upgrade the unadopted portion of Station Road cannot now take place. A traffic survey will shortly be conducted to see what can be done to alleviate some of the problems.
iii. Community Councillors
· Cllr. Smith again expressed concern that there are no road markings outside The Spar to permit wheel chair users to enter the store.
· Cllr Guest reported that the Toilets have not been cleaned as frequently as is required. The Park Warden has reported that he does not now have the time to do this due to the pressure of his work and wishes to relinquish the job. A contractor will be employed until a replacement can be found but he will continue with inspections of the play equipment in the meantime.
He has also asked Cllr. Hugh Jones to try to arrange for a litter bin to be placed along side the bench on Harwoods Lane

· Cllr. Smith reported that the trees branches overgrowing the street lamp at the Burton Road hammerhead have been cleared.

He also pointed out the need for a Crime Prevention Officer to visit some premises on Burton Road in view of the recent spate of burglaries in the area.

· Parking outside the toilets has again become a serious problem with the road impassable on occasions. WPC Heron to be asked to speak to the Car sales proprietor to try to alleviate the problem.
3.
Matters for Discussion
· Possible closure of the Post Office. Cllr. Parrington will meet with the Post Mistress to obtain the current position. He hopes to be able to arrange an open meeting with the Senior Official of the Post Office and the Manager of the Natwest Bank to ascertain if Banking facilities will be available at the Post Office in the future.

· Upgrade of Recreation Ground. Cllr. Bassett has conducted a survey at the Village Festival and Playground at which he met some 200 - 250  people. It was suggested that the Park should .provide facilities for all ages whereas it was decided that efforts should be concentrated on the youth at present and a skate park is a priority. Cllr. Montgomery has obtained the view of the small children at St. Peter’s School.

The sub committee will now decide what is required.

· Cllr. Bassett has met with Mr. Mike Jones, Community engagement Governor of Darland School. 

His report will be tabled at the next meeting of the Council.
· Christmas tree 2015. The Council has been invited to join the organising committee. It will take responsibility for the electric lighting connection.
· Web   Site. Quotes received form VisionICT, Aircreo Creative & Thrive

Costs:-


· Vision ICT
£750 set up + £ 200 annual fee from 2nd year onwards

· Aircreo
£ £500 set up + £15 per year for domain + £ 7 per month hosting.

· Thrive
£500 - £650 set up - £100per year hosting
Cllr. Bassett reported that he is a Non Executive Director of this Company.
A translation  service is available at  £95 per 1000 words from Linguassist of Llangollen. August meeting minutes comprised 363 words (£33.76)
Some Councils will be asked to relate their experiences with their web site providers
· The Planters. Quotes invited from Helen Maurice Jones and Urban Planters for 2016. Eastwick Plant Centre will visit the village in November before quoting. If this is too late for the planting of winter/spring plants/bulbs the Helen M. Jones will be asked to proceed.
· The Village litter pick will be held on 26th September when a date will be fixed for    .           
cleaning/tidying of the Car Park.
· ‘Streetscene’ will be asked to clean the Underpass. 
· Online Banking. Cllr. Pace and The Clerk will, in future, be able to transfer funds between the Council’s Bank accounts Online.
· Cllr. Bassett reported that at the August meeting we were unsure of how the rollout of Broadband would be undertaken in Rossett. In particular we identified BT cabinets 1 & 2, serving a section of Chester Road, through the Village, Station Road and Burton Road, and wanted to know the rollout of Broadband from these cabinets to the business and residential communities they serve. Enquiries to BT, following the August meeting, determined that the roll out from these two cabinets to properties would be summer 2016 though we also learnt that a further cabinet (10) was being rolled out at present to 100 properties. BT have been unable to tell us the location of cabinet 10 so that property owners could be advised, and also of cabinet 6 where BT seems unsure about any activity. I will continue to chase this up until we know the plan for all the 10 Rossett based cabinets

4
Correspondence

All correspondence received by E mail has been forwarded to members

· Clerk & Councils Direct – September newsletter.

· Play for Wales magazine

5.
Finance
Invoices Payable
	Payee
	Purpose
	Sum
	Cheque No.

	Ashtree Services
	Grass Cutting etc.
	£ 948.72
	2675

	Jones Lighting
	St. Ltg. Maintenance
	£  364.01
	2676

	C.J. Doyle
	Park Warden (4 weeks)
	£ 242.80
	2677

	F.B. Doyle
	Clerks Salary 

Computer Repair 
Ink Cartridges 

Total

	£ 287.49       £.25.00
£ 44.00    

£359.49
	2681



	H.M.R.C.
	Tax
	£ 147.60
	2679

	Scottish Power
	Electricity
	£  454.90
	2680

	The Emma Jane Trust
	Result of donations
	£ 160.00
	2681

	
	
	
	

	Total
	
	£ 2,721.52
	

	Balance at Bank
	
	£ 65,080,74
	


Date of next meeting
21st October 2015
Signed as a true record……………………………Chairman……………………Date.
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